
`
PROSPECT HEIGHTS DISTRICT 23

BOARD OF EDUCATION

ACTION ITEM

Date: April 13, 2022

Title: Whiteboard Removal, Wall Restoration & Painting Services - Bid

Contact: Amy McPartlin, Assistant Superintendent for Finance & Operations

Mike Ziaja, Director of Operations

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

In accordance with the ongoing Projector Replacement Project, work will continue this summer at Betsy

Ross and Anne Sullivan Schools. Bids were solicited for the removal of the existing whiteboards,

chalkboards and tack boards, restoration of the base wall and repainting in preparation for the new

whiteboards and projectors in all classrooms. All work is to be completed by June 30, 2022.

Alternate pricing was also requested on five larger painting projects including:

● The MacArthur Middle School Library

● The MacArthur Middle School Front Foyer

● The MacArthur Middle School East Stairwell

● The Ross/Sullivan Gymnasium

ADMINISTRATIVE CONSIDERATIONS:

Bids were received after newspaper advertisement in the Daily Herald. Additionally, bids were sent to 9

vendors.  All bids received were opened and evaluated utilizing a rubric based on the required services.

ESSER III Funds have been allocated to this project and budgeted through the appropriate equipment

accounts.

Vendor Total Amount (Ross & Sullivan)

Capital Painting & Decorating, Inc.  (Naperville,IL) $ 27,810.00

PBI Builders, LLC (Schaumburg, IL) $ 28,750.00

Tiles in Style, LLC (South Holland, IL) $ 68,900.00

Following a review of the base project and the alternate options, the lowest responsible bidder meeting

the District’s specifications on the base bid only, is being recommended.

RECOMMENDED ACTION:

That the Board of Education accepts the bid from Capital Painting and Decorating, Inc. in the amount

of $27,810.00


